Rise in disability hate crime prosecutions 

The number of prosecutions for hate crimes against disabled people was up by 41.3% compared to 2014/15. In 2015-16 there were 941 prosecutions for disability hate crimes.
The rise is part of an increase in the number of all hate crimes pursued by the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) which rose by 4.8%.

Disability hate crime

· The volume of cases referred to the CPS by the police for a charging decision increased from 849 in 2014/15 to 930 in 2015/16, an increase of 9.5%

· The number of convictions increased over the two years from 503 in 2014/15 to 707 last year, an increase of 40.6%

· The conviction rate remained broadly consistent over the two years at 75.1%

· The proportion of successful outcomes arising from guilty pleas was 66.1% in 2014/15 and fell slightly to 63.4% in 2015/16

( The Disability Hate Crime Action Plan (2011/14) was central to the CPS response to the Joint Inspection of the Handling of Disability Hate Crime across the police, prosecution and probation services.
( A disability hate crime training package for prosecutors, mandated as face-to-face training, was delivered across the CPS between September 2015 and January 2016. The training incorporated the victim’s perspective and included key data and relevant research.

( A guide relating to specific consideration of cases involving people with autism as victims, witnesses or defendants was developed and made available to prosecutors. 

Other hate crime strands
Figures released by the CPS in the eighth Hate Crime Report also show that there were 1,469 prosecutions for homophobic and transphobic crime in 2015/16 - a rise of 15% on the previous year.

Over the same period, there were 13,032 prosecutions for racially and religiously aggravated hate crime, which make up 84% of all hate crime prosecutions, in 2015/16 - a rise of 1.9%.

 Alison Saunders, Director of Public Prosecutions said, "My message is that a hate crime is exactly that - a crime - and will not be ignored. Hate crime creates fear and has a devastating impact on individuals and communities. Nobody should have to go about their day to day life in fear of being attacked
"This report shows that more of these incidents are being recognised as hate crimes, so they are reported, investigated and prosecuted as such. "It is important that this trend continues and no one should simply think that this abuse - on or offline - will be dismissed or ignored.”
The CPS also announced that it would engage more closely with community partners and would be updating the legal guidance for each strand of hate crime.

Solicitor General Robert Buckland said, "Tackling hate crime has always been a priority for the Government. We have worked extensively to improve our collective response to this issue and in particular to improve recording of hate crime, so that we now have a fuller picture of the scale of the problem."
More information is available at: http://www.cps.gov.uk/news/latest_news/more_hate_crimes_prosecuted_by_the_crown_prosecution_service_than_ever_before/
The full report is available at: http://www.cps.gov.uk/publications/docs/cps_hate_crime_report_2016.pdf
